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If undelivered, please return to PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632
Lunar Calendar.   Full Moon Dates 2020:     2nd Sept, 2nd Oct, 1st Nov, 30th Nov, 30th Dec.   
Special Moon Events 2020 
· Micro Full Moon: 2 Oct

· Super New Moon: 17 Oct

· Micro Full Moon: 1 Nov

· Super New Moon: 15 Nov

· Penumbral Lunar Eclipse visible in Melbourne on 30 Nov
· Blue Moon: 30 Nov (second Full Moon in single calendar month)
Time and date.com
   A noisy Friarbird     
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President’s Piece
SAC President’s report to 2020 AGM

A ½ year of upsets – bushfires, closed parks and now Covid-19 restrictions … 

First, thank you to the SAC committee for their work to keep the club running smoothly. While there isn’t that much to do, trying to fit it into busy lives can still be a challenge at times.

Next, thanks to the organisers and leaders of all our activities. It takes a bit of effort to do this but the reward for all is well worth it. My aim is keep trip organisation simple and safe. 

The past year the mid-week walks have continued each month with very good attendances on trips to Heathcote, the Strathbogie Ranges, Reef Hills, Mt Samaria, Mt Wombat, Kinnaird’s wetland (Numurkah), Dookie-Mt Major and locally around Shepparton.

There have been many well attended cycling trips, often to new places including a weekend cycle trip around the Dunolly goldfields, days trips at Murchison, Dookie, Elmore to Rochester, Gunbower to Torrumbarry Weir and a twilight ride from Nathalia.

In March a group of members walked sections of the Mornington Peninsula NP from Cape Schanck along the ocean beaches and rock shelves to Portsea (London Bridge). Nights were spent camped on the Rye foreshore. I know there are great walks in this area because I was fortunate to spend a few weeks there each summer of my childhood and any day that wasn’t great for swimming my father often led us kids along a section of the back beaches.

If anyone has an idea for a trip but doesn’t feel able to lead it, please talk with me or another committee member as we can help make it happen.

Thanks also to Phillip for his creations on Relive of walks and rides, mapping the route and displaying photos along the way – see the links on our Facebook page. I find this a great way to learn about new places to explore as well as experience the trip in another form.

Thank you to those who undertook shed maintenance this year. Expect some more changes near the shed on Victoria Lake as council plans to protect the riverside by formalising parking and install a roundabout near the sheds.

And finally thank you to all our members for being a part of our club and sharing your time, knowledge and fun with us.

Regards, 
Greg Smith
· The SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. 

· General Meeting:
4th Tuesday of the months: February, April, June, August, October, December

·     usually at:
7:30 pm at the Mechanics Institute, Wyndham St, Shepparton.(Winter) and

·                                     The SAC shed, Victoria Park Lake Shepparton (Summer)

· Correspondence to:
 The Secretary SAC, PO Box 264, Shepparton 3632

· 
Email: sacvicau@yahoo.com.au
· OFFICE BEARERS

· President:
Greg Smith
5824 1143
president@shepadventureclub.org.au
· Vice President:       Bruce Gill
5824 2548
tatgills@westnet.com.au

· Secretary:
Karen Speedy
5825 1785
karenspeedy@iinet.net.au
· Treasurer:
Scott Birchall
5831 6063
scottb@agsystems.com.au
· Newsletter Editor:  Lea Watts                         
lea.watts63@outlook.com
· Equipment Officer:
Richard Graves
5824 2929
richsue@bigpond.com
· Publicity Officer:
Richard Speedy                5825 1785

· Calendar coordinator: Neville Paynter
5831 1576
Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
· Mid-week coordinator: Dianne Hanna
0437 289 281
dhanna3@bigpond.com
Upcoming Activity – Nil, None, Not at this current time:   SAC continue to monitor COVID 19 state regulations regarding group events and will advise of any changes to the calendar as circumstances require.   Bring on Sept 13th so we may know what comes next ……. Check for emails.
Reminder that our club membership renewal is past due. 

Calendar of Activities 2020 – alterations will be updated as needed!
	Date
	Activity
	Location
	Leader
	Rating/Distance

	19th Sept
	Bike Ride
	Kamarooka Forest 

Day Ride
	Ray/Richard

04387 591 749
	tba

	23rd Sept

9 am
	Walk 
	Warbie ranges; Wenham’s or Sunrise walking tracks?
	TBA
	Easy/medium

	Oct tbc
	Bike Ride
	Weekend Ride 

Day 1 Wangaratta to Everton

Day 2 Wangaratta to Milawa
	Ray 

0438 591 749
	Rail Trail

	14th Oct

8 am
	Walk 
	Whroo forest 
	TBA
	Easy

	27th Oct
	Members Meeting
	SAC Clubroom Victoria Park Lake

BYO  picnic tea and chair
	Greg Smith

5824 1143
	Very Easy

	28th Oct

8 am
	Walk 
	Kamarooka
	Richard Graves

0408 547 065
	Easy

	27th Nov

8 am
	Walk 
	Boulevard Reserve to Reedy Swamp

Morning walk
	Dianne Hanna 

0437 289 281
	Easy

	Dec 2020
	Members Meeting 
	Christmas Social TBA
	Greg Smith

5824 1143
	Very Easy 


Note: All riders/walkers to confirm attendance with event leaders prior to event.
Your ideas please:  Members we are looking for additional items for the calendar.  If you have any ideas please send them on to Neville Paynter our Calendar Coordinator.  If you have an idea for an activity and don’t want to lead the event yourself contact Greg or Neville and we can look at finding a trip leader.    Neville.Paynter@jacobs.com
Note: For other Clubs events please refer to their websites listed below:
Clubs around the area:
Benalla Bushwalking Club http://benallabushwalkingclub.org.au/
Border Bushwalking Club (Albury & Wodonga) -  www.borderbushwalkingclub.com.au 

Wangaratta Out and About Club -  www.wangarattaoutandabout.org.au/ 

Bendigo Bushwalking and Outdoor Club - www.gobush.org.au/ 
Echuca - Moama Bushwalkers - www.echucamoamabushwalkers.org.au  
Additional clubs and events can be found at www.bushwalkingvictoria.org.au
Thanks to all newsletter contributors for their articles and great photos.
Our newsletter printing is kindly sponsored by Hon. Wendy Lovell, MLC for Northern Victoria Region

Wyndham Street, Shepparton

The next newsletter will be released for October 2020, feel free to submit items at any time.

Trip Reports

18th July Bike Ride – Dookie Rail Trail  - Ray Mustey
22nd July Midweek Walk – Kinnairds Wetland Numurkah  - Jan Gregory
Dookie Bike Ride – July 18th, 2020. 
Great turnout for the Ride with two new members coming along for the ride with 

a total of 15 riders on the day.

The ride was a Random Ride – deciding on which road we went down when we came to an intersection, then choosing at the time whether to go left or right. We managed to be back in Dookie for lunch at the Park.   After lunch another ride along the Rail Trail then a detour along Gravel Road back to Dookie.  And of course we finished with a coffee!
Great ride and “Cheers” to all.  Ray
(Relive it on our Facebook page)
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Riders enjoying a great day out!
Mid-Week Walk – Kinnaird’s Wetlands, Numurkah - July 22, 2020

A sunny winter’s Wednesday was perfect for the Mid-Week Walkers’ trip to Kinnaird’s Wetlands. Thanks to Jan for her great organisation. Twelve walkers met at the start of the walk for morning tea before heading off on a gentle 10km loop walk. We set off in two groups to observe the current social distancing requirements. 

The wetter year made the trip a contrast to our previous walk, during a much drier period - green paddocks, a full creek and water in the swamp. As always, Marg C was on hand to identify birds and plants, with the black chested honey eater the find of the day. Two bird hides provided some opportunity to spot some water birds. Black swans and some cygnets were also a treat. 

Lunch was at one of the picnic shelters, with the three tables providing plenty of space to spread out. Conversations were enjoyed by all.  It was good to see others out and enjoying the sunshine. 

And of course no Mid-Week Walk would be complete without a coffee stop before heading home.  We hope to see everyone again next month but we will need to watch and see if there are any changes to the activities permitted with Covid 19 continuing to be challenging. 

Karen Speedy 
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The Walkers at one of the bird hides

Notes from BWV.

Federation Walks 2020  
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Federation Walks 2021
*********************************************************************************************************************************
Due to current regulations and uncertainty surrounding COVID-19, the organising committee of the 2020 Federation Walks Weekend has made the decision to postpone the event to November 2021.
The decision was made after consultation with key stakeholders and made in the interest of the health and safety of participating bushwalkers, their families and the wider community.
The decision provides certainty for clubs and their members for forward planning.
The committee looks forward to delivering an inspiring Federation Walks Weekend in 2021.
*********************************************************************************************************************
WHERE - FedWalks2021 will be held in the Gippsland Foothills and Southern Alps and based at the Licola Wilderness Village.  Licola is a small village on the banks of the Macalister River, approximately 250km east of Melbourne.
WHEN - The event will be rescheduled to Friday 12th to Monday 15th November 2021
VENUE & ACCOMMODATION - Accommodation and meals will be provided at the base, the Licola Wilderness Village.  Accommodation is in cabins containing 3 or 4 bedrooms with bunk-style accommodation. An all-inclusive package (including meals and accommodation will be available as part of the registration process).
WHATS ON OFFER - FedWalks2021 will showcase the diversity of walks, scenery, landscapes, flora and fauna of the Gippsland Foothills and Southern Alps. Come and be inspired by Gippsland and FedWalks2021.
Walks will take you to mountain tops, waterfalls, through fields of wild flowers and spectacular bush, down sparkling rivers, to mountain huts and a jewel of a lake. The walks on offer will be from an easy stroll to challenging and include some offering supported overnight camps.
WHO - An organising committee has been established with representatives from the Ben Crauchan Walking Club, Strzelecki Bushwalking Club, West Gippsland Bushwalking Club and the South Gippsland Walking and Adventure Club.
Representatives from our land managers Parks Victoria and the Department of Environment, Land, Water and Planning are also involved.  The Macalister 4WD Club has kindly offered logistical support for a few of the walks to be offered.
REGISTRATION –   TBA.

Use lockdown time for navigation practice!
 [image: image5.png]



“Practise, practise, practise'’ is a mantra well known to participants of Bushwalking Victoria's Smartphone navigation course.

Bushwalkers appreciate the need to hone their skills if they want to use a GPS or smartphone as a navigation device in the bush. So they may have been surprised to recently read this article, about a walker who was lost while on a solo 4 day walk on the Arizona Trail, in an area with numerous side trails. We asked Andrew Robinson, presenter of the smartphone navigation course and map expert, to share his thoughts with us. Below is his take on it and some very handy tips!

Although an experienced bushwalker, Gary Morris was using a new GPS, a Garmin GPSMAP 64st, which he had only tried out once previously. This seems akin to purchasing a new 4WD and, after a brief tryout, embarking on a solo crossing of the Simpson Desert! The article implies that Morris was not using a map and compass as a back-up. After being rescued, Morris’ mapping software was blamed for him becoming lost; there was no acknowledgment that his lack of experience with the new device may have contributed.

COVID-19 lockdown is an ideal time to “Practise, practise, practise'’ while walking the streets within 5km of your home. You can't really get lost there! Start by updating the software of your GPS/Smartphone. Many of the navigation apps, e.g. Avenza, maps.me, Terra Map and many others, have added new features and updated their maps. You now have time to explore the online manuals and help files. It’s amazing what features and tricks you can find there. Then hit the streets and try navigating to waypoints, tracking, following a route, etc. This adds interest and enhances skills on the daily walk with the dog.

A couple of tips: 
· The compass on most GPS\Smartphones uses a magnetic sensor. Just as with a magnetic compass, those functions on the GPS/smartphone which use the magnetic sensor will be affected by metallic objects such as vehicles, metal fences, etc. These functions include the compass (obviously!), but also one which indicates direction of travel and one which orients the map in the direction of travel. In a few apps (e.g. Terra Map), one can switch from a magnetic compass to a 'GPS' one. Direction is then determined from GPS points, but this only works when one is moving.

· Some GPS’s have a “Lock on Road” function. Turn it off! This function allows the GPS to lock its position pointer onto the nearest road or track. It can cause major confusion if there are lots of tracks in the area, or if you want to go off track. It is sometimes set ‘ON’ by default in a new GPS.  Interestingly, Morris” Garmin GPSMAP 64st had this feature:  I wonder if he knew enough to turn it off.
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Just in case you've forgotten to renew your membership!
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MEMBERSHIP FORM
SHEPPARTON ADVENTURE CLUB Inc. A0002076S

Membership Fees for the 2020 / 2021 year are due on 15t JULY 2020.
Please return this form with your payment to:
The Treasurer, Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. 6 Holland St, Shepparton. Vic 3630.

Please list name of each person and circle their age group (Insurance underwriting categories)

Name u16 16-17 18-34  35-54  55-94 95+
Name u16 16-17 18-34 35-54 55-94 95+
Name u16 16-17 18-34  35-54  55-94 95+
Name u16 16-17 18-34  35-54  55-94 95+
Name u16 16-17 18-34 35-54 55-94 95+
Address:

Phone: BH AH

Mobile Email Address:

Single Club Membership $35 Payment options (please circle):
Family Club Membership $60 1. Mail cheque or Money Order to

6 Holland St, Shepparton 3630
Concession (Single Membership)* $30
2. Direct deposit to Bendigo Bank
Concession (Family Membership)* $45 BSB 633 000

*Concession applies to Pensioner/Senior/Student Cardholders Account No. 129 076 972

Please add your name as the

TOTAL $ —— | reference and post the signed
membership renewal form back.

ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF RISK - ALL Adults must sign
| acknowledge that when | am participating in any activity of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc, | am doing so as a
volunteer in all aspects and as such | accept all responsibility for loss of property or bodily injury to me however it may
occur.
| acknowledge that my participation in this activity may expose me to hazards and risks that could lead to injury, illness or
death or to loss of or damage to my property. In particular when participating in abseiling, caving or above the snowline
activities | am aware that these activities expose me to additional hazards and risks.
| will make all reasonable effort to avoid or minimise these risks by :

e only participating in activities within my capabilities,

e carrying food, water and equipment appropriate for the activity, and

e advising the leader if | am taking any medication or have any physical or other limitation that might affect my

participation in the activity.

| acknowledge that the payment of my (renewal) subscription will be deemed as full acceptance and understanding of the
above.
| agree to be bound by the rules of the Shepparton Adventure Club Inc. (which are available from the secretary).






